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Our mission is to tell the story of Muskegon 
County by collecting, preserving and 
interpreting the history of its people and 
natural environment.
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Last year when the staff and board met to do 
strategic planning, we created a vision statement. 
It says:

We provide immersive 
experiences that reveal 
Muskegon County’s 
identity, inviting guests to 
explore themselves and 
the world around them. 
Our history, science, 
and technology content 
is often developed 
in collaboration with 
community partners and 
always delivered 
by knowledgeable 
and personable staff 
and volunteers.  
From this statement we strive very hard to make 
the community part of our programs and exhibits 
at all of our museum sites. 

This past year we have had some excellent 
partners, and I wanted to call out a few of them in 
my Director’s letter.  

The first is the Women’s Division of the Chamber 
of Commerce. For their 70th anniversary we put 
up a series of small exhibits showing the work 
that they have done for Muskegon over the years. 

A fun bonus was the creation 
of an amazing quilt, by are 
own museum board member, 
Jackie Engel, that had the 
organization’s history and 
members embedded into it.  

The WDCC did a raffle and half 
of the proceeds were donated 
to the museum, and the 
winner of the quilt donated it to our permanent 
collection. This will help tell their story in the 
future, and in many ways, this was a museum 
mission win.  

Another amazing partnership was working with 
Temple B’nai Israel to put together an exhibit on 
their history in Muskegon. From this exhibit came 
a series of well received programs, and after the 
exhibit was taken down, portions were reinstalled 
in the temple.  

Doing the research and gathering all of the 
photos and history will add to the collective 
memory that we are trusted with keeping. This is 
the job of a history museum, collecting and caring 
for the community’s stories.  

Thank you to all of the organizations who chose 
to partner with us.  
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054 04COLLECTIONS & ARCHIVES
Early Donors: Celebrating 85 Years of Acquisitions 

WHAT’S ON VIEW?
Exhibits you don't want to miss!

More to Explore
If you didn’t visit us this summer, be sure to come 
check out the temporary exhibit at the Museum 
of History and Science, Dangerous Things. This 
exhibit explores some of the sharpest, deadliest, 
most poisonous, and scariest artifacts that have 
been collected over the museum’s 85 years!

Dangerous 
Things would 
not have been 
possible without 
the generous 
support from our 
volunteers who 
dedicated their 
time to helping 

pack up the previous exhibit and preparing the 
gallery for the new one. The Exhibits team is very 
small, and we rely on those extra hands to help us 
turn over larger exhibits quickly. 

Thanks is also due to our corporate sponsors 
for Dangerous Things: Shoreline Insurance 
and Cofessco Fire Protection for sponsoring 
Dangerous Things. Exhibits are expensive to 
produce, especially with the current cost of 
building materials. Corporate and private sponsors 
can help underwrite some of those costs and allow 
us to create quality exhibit elements and visitor 
experiences that would not be possible otherwise. 

One volunteer, 
Linda Potter, has 
donated countless 
hours researching 
and writing content 
for an upcoming 
temporary exhibit, 
Muskegon’s Urban 
Renewal. She has 

also done research for the next update to 100 
Years and Counting, a timeline of Muskegon history 
at the History and Science Museum.  

The exhibits department 
also benefits from in-kind 
donations of materials and 
equipment. This year, we 
received a hand-made Lego 
table that will be modified 
to serve as a multi-activity 
table in the Science Center. 
Thank you to Amy Silvis for this generous gift. 

The Lakeshore Museum Center is celebrating its eighty-fifth 
anniversary in 2022. The Museum was established in 1937 
with a core group of objects generated in conjunction with the 
Muskegon Centennial Festival. 

At the Muskegon Centennial 
Festival there was a Museum 
Committee. The committee 
members were the first 
supporters, trustees, and staff 
of a new museum. Individuals, 
community organizations, and 
businesses made financial 
contributions to establish a 
museum after the Festival. 

In 1938, 49 individuals contributed 
items to the new museum’s 
collection. But, a few donors 
contributed a significant number 
of items. 

Over the first decade of the 
Museum, Percy L. Mann’s 
contribution included over 
500 items. He donated large 
amounts of lithics found in 
Ottawa, Newaygo, and Muskegon 
Counties. Mann was born in 
Newaygo in 1896. He served in 
World War I and later worked at 
Campbell, Wyant and Cannon. 
Mann donated this shell tempered 
clay bowl in October 1938. It is 
from Yell County, Arkansas. 

During the Museum’s first year, 
Blanche Outhwaite donated items 
related to domestic 
life as well as her family’s 
lumber business. 

She was born in Muskegon in 1872 
to George and Helen. 
Her father owned a lumber mill 
and was involved in other civic 
activities. She was one of the first 
financial contributors to establish 
the museum and continued to 
donate items until her death in 
1945. Outhwaite donated this 
hand fan in March 1939. The fan 
features painted floral design.

The longevity of the Lakeshore 
Museum Center has led to 
the next generation of these 
first donors’ families making 
contributions. The Museum is 
collecting items about these 
early donors and their impact in 
Muskegon County history.

Meeske Family
The first donors listed in the 
ledger were Othmar and Fritz 
Meeske. Their father was Otto 
Meeske who was one of the 
founders of the Muskegon 
Brewing Company along with his 
brother, Gustav Meeske. 

In 2019, the Museum collected 
items from Meeske descendants 
for an exhibit about the Muskegon 
Brewing Company. This shield, 
donated by the Meeske brothers, 
was the first object donation 
recorded by the Museum on 
September 20, 1938.

Freye Family
In 1938, Richard Freye donated 
early varieties of lumbering 
tools and archaeological finds. 
In this photograph, Freye is 
performing an archaeological 
dig in Muskegon County. He ran 
Freye’s Bait and Tackle Shop in 
Muskegon. 

His early donation includes over 
200 examples of different log 
marks. After Richard’s death 
in 2002, his son, Ken Freye, 
contributed items related to the 
family’s history. A quilt made by 
Richard’s wife Bertha for Ken was 
donated in 2021.

Front Row: 
George 
LeFevre, 
Mabelle Ziegler, 
Margaret Drake 
Elliott, Alice 
Prescott Kyes, 
Archie McCrea

Middle Row: 
William Stirling, 
Charles Yates, 
Omar Stelle, 
Director 
Eugene 
Atkinson, Arthur 
Read, Fred Trot, 
James Smith

Back Row: 
Carl Knopf, 
Dudley Smith, 
Louis Haight, 
Lewis Torrent, 
Frank Smith
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•	 Fraternal pendant and ribbon issued by the Fraternal Order of Police to 
Charles DeWitt Hammond. 

•	 Commemorative medal in original box issued by Liberty Weekly to 
Charles DeWitt Hammond. 

•	 Aerial photograph of the Hekkema Brothers Farm, 1976. Taken by Marge 
Beaver. Commission by family.

•	 Six-piece plus salvor tea service owned by Constance Hume. Mfg. 
Loring Andrews & Co.

•	 Display, Masonic Temple Cornerstone Ceremony, November 11, 1948,  
4 photos and captions.

•	 Book, Hills Day Ritual.
•	 Booklet, Ritual for Hills Day Memorial Observance

•	 Six (6) programs for Muskegon Community Concerts Campaign Dinner 
1989, 1990, 1991, 1992, 1993, 1994

•	 Program, Dedication of the B.C. Cobb Plant, 1949
•	 Blizzard Buster certificate presented to Patricia Rogalla, May 1, 1978
•	 Muskegon General Hospital scrub pants, shirt, and cap.
•	 Muskegon High School 60th Reunion program Classes of 1947, dated 

July 21, 2007
•	 Program for Lumberjacks 1990. Includes stats for Fort Wayne Komets, 

May 14, 1990
•	 Booklet of addresses from the Muskegon High School Class of 1947 

55th Reunion dated July 19, 2022

Recent Acquisitions

Brenda Nemetz, Collections Manager & Registrar

Chani Collins, Exhibit Designer
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As you may remember, last November the Lakeshore Museum Center’s Annual 
Appeal was to restore three stained glass windows in the Hackley House. 

Over the winter, Barbara and William Rafaill, as representatives of the Delmar 
and Audria M. Olson Family Foundation, reached out to us with a match 
opportunity of $20,000 in hopes of sparking interest and momentum to raise 
an additional total of $40,000 to continue and complete the stained-glass 
restoration project at the Hackley and Hume Houses. 

We want to thank these special 
donors, our amazing museum 
members, and committed 
community for supporting the 
match campaign! We were able to 
raise our goal- all thanks to you! 

The stained glass at the Hackley 
and Hume Historic Site will be 
preserved for many, many more 
years for future generations! 
Richard Hanley and his team from 

Omnibus Studios will be on site working this fall to do the work, so there is a 
good chance you can catch them in action in the courtyard as you drive by or 
visit the site. I encourage you to stop in and see this monumental moment in 
our local history because who can say that they have seen a Hackley House 
window being restored!

HELPING PRESERVE HISTORY HELPING PRESERVE HISTORY
Stained Glass Fundraiser Making an Impact

It’s been a Blast with Stained Glass
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Erin Schmitz, Historic Sites Director

$1-$99
Ann & Robert Vanderlaan
Bernadette M. Young
Bernard & Donna Lavas
Bethany Port
Bill and Ellen Hanichen
Bob & Anne Schalow
Bob and Lynn Wood
Bonnie Stuk
Carla Flanders
Carol Kay Foerch
Charles and Carol DeWitt
Cheryl Murphy
Connie L Bull
David and Nancy Wells
Diane & Neil Mullally
Donald Merritt
Edgar DeJong and Diane 
VanWesep
Eric Walachovic
Erin Lounsbury
Frances Harrington
Greg & Mary Huss
Jane Arndt
Jerry & Suzette Mattson
Joanne Cochrane
Joel & Ashley Schnotala
Jon G Colburn
Julie Huston
Karla Bates
Kathleen Whalen
Kathryn Neumann
Ken & K.P. Mahoney
Kim and Mary McGee
Kristi Clark
L. Joe & Virginia Schiller
LaShelle Mikesell
LeeAnn Lawie
Leslie & Patricia Bowen
Linda O'Connell
Lisa Scott
Marcia & Jerry Brichan
Marcia Howe
Margaret Bart
Marla J Major
Matt Dickinson & Jill Anderson
Megan Dean Cassette
Mike & Mary Henry
Mindy & Devon Conley
Monica Smith

Norman Dagen
Patrick and Sheila Miller
Richard and Georgette Dieschbourg
Richard Oman & Jennie Naffie
Roger Knopf
Roger Wiitanen
Sandra Engle
Shelley Williams
Stephanie Benoit
Susan L. Schuiteman
Susan Love
Susan Strum
Thomas and Esther Block
Thomas and Kay Anderson
Thomas Hopper
Tim & Nancy Susterich
Tom and Sabina Freeman
Veronica Petty and Steve Bawks
Vicki Broge
Walt & Carolae Rusin
William and Kristin Johanson
William Jacobks

$100-$499
A. J. Vallier Sons, Inc.
AH Fitness & Training
Alan and Anna Alpert
Andy Maciejewski
Bill and Ann Funk
Bob and Mary Welsh
Catherine Jaszewski
Charlene Zoet
Cheryl Lake
Chris Qew & Jim Fagundo
Clifford and Laura Craig
Darlene Collet
Duane and Susan Schecter
Ed & Jane Dombrowski
Emma and Frank Peterson
Erin and Bill Schmitz
Gene Fethke
Gerry Nehra and Peggy Jensen
Ginger Martinez
Harry and Jane Thomasma
Jack Finn
Jacquelyn, Kevin & Emma Huss
James Rudicil
James Skipper
Jane Sipe
Jane Wright

Jerry and Claudia Vanderstelt
Jill Sanders
Joanne Greenert
John & Karen Wells
John and Barbara Lloyd
John Grace Construction
Judith Hayner and Char Romanosky
Judith Wilcox
Judy Tierney
Karin Boertman Carlson
Ken & Marianne Newman
Ken and Cheryl Freye
Ken and Merilee Otto
LeighAnn Mikesell
Linda and Dave Gritter
Lisa Sabourin
Lori and Dave Versalle
Lorin Industries
Marian M. Fagan
Marty and Heidi Sytsema
Melissa and Tim Horton
Merle and Linda Hanson
Michael & Alana Brower
Mike & Joanna Buboltz
Minerva Dill # 33 The Questers
Nancy Morritt
Nicholas Hanson & Patricia Bailey
Norma Jean Horan
Northshore Ace Hardware
Pat & Ed Schroeder
Paul & Diane Reeths
Roger and Jeanne Knop
Roger and Nancy Wills
Ruby Hildreth
Sam & Judy Tocci
Steve & Darleen Dangel
The VanderWeit Family
Tim & Anne Erickson
Verne & Janet Sutherland
William & Erika Paulson
William and Carol Ann Balcom
William and Mary Lou Eyke

$500-$999
ChoiceOne Bank
David C. Allais
Batka Family Fund
Joel and Kathie Jarvis
Ken and Barb Horn
Linda Allen

Maureen Campbell
Paul and Marjo Prinzing
Rob and Amy Kendall
Robert N. & Merle N. Scolnik 
Advised Fund
Shoreline Insurance Agency

$1000-$2000
Allan and Anne Dake
Jackie and Bob Engel
Len and Cathy Drust
Mary L. Price Fund
Michael and Kay Olthoff
Newkirk Electric
Rich and Pam Kramer Fund
Ted & Louise Price Fund

$10,000+
Allan and Anne Dake

$20,000+
Delmar and Audria M. Olson Family 
Foundation

Thank you again for all of your generosity and for your 
love of the Hackley and Hume Historic Site!

Restoration
Over the last six months, the Historic Sites 
team has been hard at work restoring a 
bedroom in the Hume House that belonged 
to Peggy McKee. Peggy was the daughter 
of Florence Hume, one of the seven Hume 
children, and moved into the Hume House 
after Florence’s sudden passing in February 
1920.  Peggy was only two years old when she 
moved in the House, so our restoration in this room 
focused on creating an authentic space that would 
have suited a young girl of that era. 

Last redone for the Designer Show House project 
in 1990, the wallpaper in this room did not fit the 
current 1920s interpretation of the Hume House. 
After removing the old wallpaper, substantial 
work was required to stabilize the plaster walls 

and ceiling. Its new design features an authentic 
wallpaper border by Walter Crane, a prominent 
member of the Arts and Crafts movement. Painted 
walls with a decorative border became a common 
choice for a child’s bedroom in the early 1900s and 
this trend continued into the 1920s. 

Thank you to the incredible donors, Kelly & Jeff 
Clark, who made this project possible. Stop by and 
see it in person this season!

Before After

Thank you to the following donors who supported our Save the Glass campaign.
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All of our volunteers are outstanding and every year we 
celebrate their contributions by hosting an Appreciation 
Party to thank them for their dedication and support. 
This August our volunteers and staff enjoyed Qdoba, 
reminisced about the triumphs of 2021, and looked 
towards the rest of 2022 and beyond.  

We know we cannot succeed without the dedication 
of these individuals, and we are humbled by their 
support for the Lakeshore Museum Center and the 
Muskegon community.

Every year we hand out special awards to some 
of our outstanding volunteers. This year we awarded 
five special individuals!

The Dorothy Hammer Award—This award goes 
to a volunteer who has helped support education, 
collections/archives, or another project that was 
instrumental to the Lakeshore Museum Center meeting 
it’s mission. This year the award went to Amy Kendall.  
Amy has 5 years of service on the LMC board and 
also donates her time by helping prepare and 
run many children’s activities like crafts for the Play
and Learn program.

The Margaret Hume Award—Barb Loyld and Jane 
Arndt received the Margaret Hume Award this year.  
This award goes to outstanding volunteers at the 
Hackley and Hume Historic Sites.  Barb and Jane have 
been dedicated volunteers for years and have done a 
lot of work to bring the history of Charles Hackley and 
Thomas Hume to the Muskegon community.

The Anne and Alan Dake Award—Formerly the 
“Muskegon Heritage Museum Volunteer of the Year” 
award, this award goes to an outstanding volunteer 
from the Muskegon Heritage Museum.  Don Niskanen 
won the award this year.  He was one of the volunteers 
to contribute the most hours with at the Heritage 
Museum in 2021 with 123.5. 

We also wanted to take a moment to remember Allan 
Dake in this section of the Newsletter.  Allan passed 
away in June. Not only was he a dedicated volunteer 
and leader of the Muskegon Heritage Museum for 
many years, he also served on the Lakeshore Museum 
Center’s board and was instrumental in fundraising for 
many initiatives like our 2020 Raise the Roof and Shore 
the Floor campaign. We are so grateful for his support 
over the years and think of him fondly. 

The Outstanding Youth Volunteer Award—
The Lakeshore Museum Center has a group of youth 
volunteers called the “Junior Museum Professionals.”  
In their volunteer program they learn about 
volunteering and how a museum operates.  

All of them are exceptional and this year we presented 
the Outstanding Youth Volunteer Award to Colton 
Bessinger.  He helped with many projects in 2021 and 
continues to grow as a volunteer and young museum 
professional by helping with kids programs, events, and 
other activities.

The BIG Lesson is one of the 
most impactful programs we 
do at the museum. It involves a 
summer training session with local 
teachers, planning with school 
administration, coordination 
between the museum and 
teachers, and involvement of many 
staff and community members. 
The result of which is a week long 
study trip to the museum and 
surrounding Muskegon community. 

Each BIG Lesson is unique and 
based on the teacher’s curriculum 
and what they hope to accomplish 
at the museum. But the one 
thing that all BIG Lessons have in 
common is help from volunteers. 
These volunteers can be various 
local partners at places like the 
library or art museum, retired 
BIG Lesson teachers who come 
back for that week to help out, 
volunteers who help prepare 
supplies or activities, and of course 
our teachers who give their time 

during the summer for training, 
and throughout the year countless 
hours after school planning out an 
entire week at the museum. 
With all this help it seems inevitable 
that the BIG Lesson would succeed 
and become the ever popular 
program that it is, and now this 
program is turning 20! 

In these 20 years, thousands of 
students have come through the 
museum’s doors ready to learn 
outside of their classroom having 
all the museum resources at their 
back. We have even had former 

BIG Lesson students come back as 
teachers, continuing the legacy of 
this program.

For those of you who have 
attended a BIG Lesson, had 
children visit, or even taught, we 
would love to hear about your 
memories of this program as we 
celebrate 20 years and many 
more to come. You can share your 
memories by emailing me at pat@
lakeshoremuseum.org. Finally, for 
all of you who have helped make 
this possible in any way, thank you!

Back in the pre-pandemic days, 
we received a grant through 
the Community Foundation for 
Muskegon County to create 
sensory initiatives at the museum. 
With the funds, we were able to 
buy supplies to make sensory bags 
for guests to check out during their 
visit. These bags include visors, 
headphones, and fidgets that may 
help ASD guests have a more 
enjoyable museum experience. 

While the bags are available any 
day of the week, we have recently 
restarted Sensory Saturday 
programs. These programs consist 
of extra open hours where we turn 
off sound effects in the galleries, 
create a chill-out space in the 
classroom, and place signs around 
the museum to note where it might 
be dark or bright. Our next program 
will take place November 19th. 

What's more important than the 
extra supplies and exhibit changes, 
though, is the overall museum 
environment during these extra 
hours. There are limited visitors, 
and all the families that participate 
have someone with a sensory 
issue. This can often feel isolating 
in public - wondering if others 
are judging your loved one or 
questioning your parenting skills. 
With Sensory Saturdays, we can 
remove that feeling for caregivers. 
All the participants understand 
each other, can help each other, 
and can help us provide a great 
museum experience for everyone.

The BIG Lesson Turns 20! Thank you for all you do!Sensory Days at 
the Museum

FAVORITE PROGRAMS
Celebrate BIG!

0908 HERE TO HELP
Volunteering at the LMC

Pat Horn, Program Manager

Gwen, HR Specialist and Volunteer Manager

Jennifer Reeths, Assistant Program Manager

Thank you to all our volunteers for your continued 
support and dedication!

Do you volunteer or are you interested in volunteering?  
Maybe you have a skill or expertise that the Museum 
could use. You can reach out to Gwen at gwen@
lakeshoremuseum.org to apply. We would love you to 
join our team!

Contact Gwen at gwen@lakeshoremuseum.org 
or visit our website at lakeshoremuseum.org 
to get involved!

The Anne and Alan Dake Award 
Don Niskanen

Margaret Hume Award
Barb Loyld and Jane Arndt 

Dorothy Hammer Award
Amy Kendall
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Thank you. Thank you! THANK YOU!!! I can’t say 
thank you enough. Volunteers are the lifeblood of 
the Muskegon Heritage Museum of Business 
& Industry. Your willingness to give of your time 
makes this the special place that it is. 

The end of July marks the midpoint of our regular 
season. From May 1st to July 31st, we had 1,560 
guests through the door. That puts us well ahead 
of last year’s 974 and on par with pre-pandemic 
levels. You have given 884 volunteer hours to 
make this happen.

We are just wrapping up a successful cruise ship 
season. After a two-year hiatus, three cruise lines 
made a total of 17 ports of call. 

Guests from all over the country were able to 
experience your hospitality and enthusiasm. Two 
common threads came out of all the comments I 
heard: 1.) The volunteers here are amazing and 2.) 
This was the best stop on the whole cruise. We 
wouldn’t have the latter without the former.

I thought I should share a few of the recent five star 
reviews from around the internet:

Amazing place. Has 3 stories packed full of history and 
information. I could roam this place for hours. Maybe the greatest 
historical museum centered around industry in all of West 
Michigan. There’s also very nice people who work here.

With 45 mins left before 
closing, we had the best 
tour with the volunteers! 
There is so much history 
and industry in Muskegon. 
I didn't get the name of the 
gentleman who guided us 
through 3 floors of exhibits, 
but with him & Roger we 
had a fun time!

Fantastic place. There were people walking around in red shirts. 
The very first exhibit when we walked in he came right over and 
explained the wood stampings, as we progressed to the next 
room he demonstrated some things and explained some history. 
We spent a good portion of time there and could spend even 
more time there. They are very active and willing to tell you about 
Muskegon's history. Greg was extremely helpful and was with 
us almost the whole time for a tour of all the exhibits. It was like 
having your own personal tour guide through Muskegon's history. 
If you don't know much about the local businesses, and or the 
history of any of the long term names, this was a great place to 
visit. I would highly recommend visiting. It was only $5 per adult.

Excellent, friendly docents 
are eager to demonstrate 
the displays.

Jordan Steis

Jenny

Nick Monroe

Liesa Swejkoski

A HUGE THANK YOU!
Muskegon Heritage Museum

Here's to you!
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Kirk Bunke-Site Manager, Muskegon Heritage Museum

MEMBERS MAKE A MUSEUM
Membership Spotlight

11

Volunteer Mike Henry demonstrates the pin-
setter to guests on a recent Saturday visit.

Members make a Museum!
Staff members whose offices are nearby mine have witnessed the “happy dance” I do every time I 
receive correspondence from our members; as I celebrate, they get a good giggle; it truly is the gift that 
keeps on giving! I celebrate because we could not do the work we do without your support, and I am 
always humbled and thankful for you. Below is a list of our members as of July 27, 2022.

Graciela Alberino-Stidham, Guest Relations Manager

Legacy Members
Anne Dake
Chris Qew & Jim Fagundo
Jackie and Bob Engel
John & Kathy Workman
Judith E. Rahrig
Michael and Kay Olthoff
Richard and Nancy Peters
Shirley Gossett

Preservation Members
Brad & Janice Hilleary
David & Georganna Rice
Eric and Michelle Ringelberg
Hearthstone Bistro
John & Ann Augustin
Julie & Huey Husted
Len and Cathy Drust
Marietta Driscoll
Mark and Bonnie Meengs
Mart Dock - Sands Products Corporation
Patricia Shafer
Shoreline Insurance Agency

Historian Members
Arthur Aldridge
Bill and Ann Funk
Bob Scolnik
C. John Meeske
Charles and Susan Huttula
Chip & Sue Sawyer
Clifford and Laura Craig
David Bliss
David McLeod
Diane M Reeths
Gary and Angie Nelund
George & Joann Dornbos
Harry and Jane Thomasma
Jack Finn
Jerry and Claudia Vanderstelt
Joan Stewart
Judith Wilcox
Katherine Jawor and Drummond Black
Kurt & Cheryl Deford
Laura L. Schultz
Lou and Harold LaBelle
Margaret & Anne Burman

Margaret Burman
Maureen Campbell
Michael Galvin
Patti Moran
Phil & Loraine Vanderpol
Revel
Stu & Sheryl Becker
Terry & Patti Quanstrom
William and Barbara Rafaill
William and Mary Lou Eyke
William T. Reeves

Family & Friends Members
Aaron and Emily Mace
Al & Bette Wagenmaker
Alan and Anna Alpert
Alison & Jerry Lang
Allen & Sandy Beck
Anita Harvey
Ann & Bob Erler
Anthony & Pamela Hurst
Barbara Kuzniak
Benjamin Gregoire
Bernie and Cathy Berntson
Beth Cumberland
Bob & Marcia Schneeberger
Bob & Sandy Griffin
Bob and Lynn Wood
Bob and Mary Welsh
Brenda Nemetz
Brian Strodtman
Bryan and Margaret Jennings
Carol A Taylor
Cathy Brubaker-Clarke and Doug Clarke
Chani Collins
Charles Ware
Chelsey Ortquist
Cheryl Bowman
ChoiceOne Bank
Chris & Susan Kelly
Craig and Jean Weirich
Cynthia Halifax
Darlene Collet
Dave & Chris Pequet
Dave & Mary Mieras
David and Linda Taylor
David Heisser
Deb Gutowski

Denis and Barbara Potuznik
Dianne & Peter Sikkenga
Dick and Lynn Kamps
Don & Pauline Niskanen
Donald DeLong
Donald Martines
Dr. Paul & Nancy Christie
Ellie Bingham
Elmer Ogg
Emma and Frank Peterson
Erin and Bill Schmitz
Eulene Banks
Family Tornes
Frank and Susan Bednarek
Frank Lundell Jr.
Garry and Charlotte Olson
Gary and Kathy Burt
George Byam
George W Cannon III
Greg & Kathy Rogers
Greg & Mary Huss
Gwen and Justin Adams
Henry W. Hartwell
Jack and Ruth Grenell
Jack Brewer
Jacquelyn, Kevin & Emma Huss
James Haggerty
Jane L Catey
Jane M. Lane
Jared A Ellis
Jeanne Hyma
Jeff and Kellie Bessinger
Jennifer Reeths
Jeremy and Annalisa Horton
Jim and Linda Hopper
Jim and Paula Rice
Jim Gerhart
Jim Runyan & Marcia Funnell
Joanne Greenert
Joel and Kathie Jarvis
John & Karen Wells
John & Sandy VanDyken
John and Linda Hilt
John VanWyck
John Wilkinson
Jon and Jane Blyth
Joseph Bell
Judith Hayner and Char Romanosky
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Stephanie Chase
Sue Baglien
Thomas and Esther Block
Wes and Jean Anderson
William & Erika Paulson
William & Susan Brookstra
William Fohlbrook
William Hansen

Individual 
Alexandria Faye Skinner
Allen Salyer
Angela Maloy
Ann Burroughs
Anthony Crosser
Barbara Bergst
Beth McClenaghan
Bill Baldridge
Bill Iddings
Brent Bouchard

Bruce Froelich
Carol Kay Foerch
Cejai Johnson
Cheryl Lake
Cheryl Murphy
Clara Lang
David C. Allais
Dee Lakos
Destine Lewis
Donna Lavas
Emily Irish
Fred Yonkers
Gary E. Naperalsky
Georgia A. Hunt
Helen Sherman
Irene Pierson
Jane Arndt
Janice Schiller
Jeanne Mudler
Joanne Cochrane

Johanna L Kuhn
Joseph Cote
Joyce Downing
Kathleen Whalen
Kathryn Neumann
Katy Eck
Kaylen Wheeler-Gooden
L. Joe  Schiller
Linda Noble
Lynn E. Rhode
Lynn Knopf
Marcia Howe
Marilyn Balcom
Marjorie Stauffer
Marla J Major
McKenna Bayne
Monica Smith
Morton S. Kantor
Nancy Faulkner
Niel Haugen

Olga MacDowell
Paul Carlson
Peter Mousseau
Ray Van Voorthuysen
Rochelle Richard
Ron & Sally Schwartz
Ruby Hildreth
Sally A. Peterson
Sarah Johnston
Stephan Anderson
Susan Harrison Wolffis
Susan Stine-Johnson
Toni Rae Gurn
William A. Schwemer
Yvonne Wilson
Zanée Davis

The Grand Rapids Public Museum  
(May 2021 and August 2022)

The Sable Point Lighthouse Keepers Association  
(June 2021 and June 2022)

The Grand Rapids Museum of Art  
(July 2021 and July 2022)

John Ball Zoo (August 2021 and May 2022)

The Holland Museum 
(September 2021 and October 2022)

The Grand Rapids Children’s Museum  
(September 2021 and June 2022)

The Blandford Nature Center (October 2021)

The Midwest Miniatures Museum (September 2022)

The Muskegon Museum of Art (October 2022)

IT TAKES A VILLAGE MEMBERSHIP & MORE
We Thank You Perks of Being a Member

A little help from our friends

But wait, there’s more!

I like to use the phrase “it takes a village” quite a 
bit; this is true to running the membership program 
for the Lakeshore Museum Center. From staff 
advice and suggestions, to member comments, to 
the West Michigan organizations that collaborate 
with us to give our members the extra perk of an 
added reciprocal membership month.

All of our members get to enjoy 
10% off all purchases in our gift 
stores; we are always adding 
new merchandise, so stop by and 
check it out on your next visit to our 
museums. I really enjoy seeing our 

members in our sites. Be sure to stop by my desk, I’d 
love to say hi to you in person.

If you have any questions or comments about your 
membership, or to request a new membership card, 
please contact me at 231-722-0278 or email me at 
graciela@lakeshoremuseum.org.
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I’d like to take this 
opportunity to thank:

Judy Tierney
Karen Mari Ormond
Karin Boertman Carlson
Karla Bates
Kathy West
Kayla Slager
Ken and Merilee Otto
Kevan Rangel
Kevin and Suzanne Donovan
Kimberlynn Carlson
Kirk & Julie Bunke
Kristen Forward-Wolf
Kristine Kerr
Lakesha Owens
Larry & Marilyn Diederichsen
LaTresha Dixon
Lee Kleinheksel
Leora Schillaci
Liesa Swejkoski
Linda and Don Potter
Lori Shustha
Marcia & Jerry Brichan
Marilyn Ryan
Martha Giacobassi
Marty and Heidi Sytsema
Mary Ann & George Ferris
Mary Bowen
Mat and Carol Moore
Melissa and Tim Horton
Merle and Linda Hanson
Michael & Alana Brower
Michael & Janet Krivitzky
Michael and Jennifer Jura
Michael Soimar
Mike & Mary Henry
Nicholas Hanson & Patricia Bailey
Nora & Max McKee
Norma & David Reynolds
Pat & Amy Horn
Pat & Ed Schroeder
Patti Groessl & David Leonard
Paul and Marjo Prinzing
Paul DeHorn
Paula Kendra
Preferred Employment & Living 
Supports
R.J.O. Woods
Rachael Maher
Rich & Nan Klassen
Richard & Cheryl Didrickson

Rick and Priscilla Wilcox
Riza Rodriguez
R'na & Kara Komarek
Rob & Tonya Backstrom
Rob and Amy Kendall
Robert & Catherine Day
Robert Bramer
Roger and Jeanne Knop
Roger and Nancy Wills
Roger C Morgenstern
Roger Wiitanen
Roland & Nancy Spoon
Ron & Bridget Rosen
Ron & Nan Bruskotter
Roy A. Burkholder
Roy and Barbara Klingenmaier-
Winegar
Ryan & Hilary Peirson
Sandra Routt
Sara Sali
Sarah Powers
Shelbie Garcia
Simeon Frang
Stacey Long
Stacey Varela
Steve & Darleen Dangel
Steve and Cheryl Graves
Susan Crain
Susan Holkeboer
Susan McGarry
Susan L. Schuiteman
Susan Seastrom
Susan Tindall
Susan Tufts
Susan Zemke
Ted and Judy Stojak
The Alberino-Stidham Family
The Witmer Family
Thomas and Kay Anderson
Thomas Geniusz
Thomas Kingshott
Tim and Marian Michalski
Tom and Pat Johnson
Tom and Sabina Freeman
Tom Archambeau
Tracy Hagen
Tricia Lamiman
Velma Phillips
Verne & Janet Sutherland
Veronica Petty and Steve Bawks

Walt & Carolae Rusin
Wendy VanWoerkom
William and Kristin Johanson

Individual + One Memebers
Alicia Birkenkamp
Angela Shepherd
Ann & Robert Vanderlaan
Bernadette M. Young
Bob & Anne Schalow
Brittany Wilson
Bruce & Donna Hood
Cathy Workman
Charles and Carol DeWitt
Charles Mullally
Christine Klaes
Dan & Bonnie Dillivan
Dan & Frances Thielbar
Dan & Melanie Lynn
Daniel & Barb Banta
Daniel and Barbara Banta
Darlene Smith
Dave & Lou Ann Utzinger
Dave & Pat Walborn
David & Diane Dirito
David & Roween Panning
Dennis Mallory
Diana LeBeau
Diana R. Hicks
Diane & Neil Mullally
Donald and Nancy Crandall
Ed & Jane Dombrowski
Edgar DeJong and Diane 
VanWesep
F. Remington and Ginny Sprague
Faith Fancher
Florence R. Stahl
Fox and Pam Garabedian
Francine Lessard
Fred & Joan Sanderlin
Gail & Richard Kraft
Gene Fethke
Greg & Debi Hillebrand
Gregory Zulauf
Harold & J'nai Closz
Howard & Chris Sanden
James Rudicil
Jan Deur & Laura Weaver
Janet Giberson
Janet L. Bowen-Bates

Jean Warren
Jennifer & Earl Waite
Jennifer Jordan
Jerry & Suzette Mattson
Jerry and Sheila Fitzpatrick
Joan Reeg
Joe Collis
John & Lesa Jordan
John and Barbara Lloyd
John and Jessie Martin
John and Phyllis Wahlberg
John Patten
Julie & Doug Maynard
Katie Kloka
Keith & Ann Gorter
Ken & K.P. Mahoney
Ken and Cheryl Freye
Kim and Mary McGee
Laura Martin
Linda Winslow
Lori and Dave Versalle
Lucy Allen
Lynda & Jerry Alger
Margot Sabato
Marian M. Fagan
Martha Ferriby & Roger Rapoport
Mary & Michael Hendon
Mary & Michael Pitsch
Mary Louise Price and Tom Schaub
Maryvic Cuison
Matt Dickinson & Jill Anderson
Megan Dean Cassette
Michael & Judy Cavalier
Michele Polich
Nancy & Dan Krueger
Nancy McCarthy
Pat & Ron Beechem
Patrick and Sheila Miller
Paul and Evelyn Reid
Phyllis W. Laurin
Richard & Eileen Hoogterp
Richard and Georgette 
Dieschbourg
Richard Edstrom
Richard Oman & Jennie Naffie
Rita Kohrman
Roberda Hilleary
Robert and Cindy Eklund
Roger Knopf
Ronald and Bonnie Stuk
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Sept 2
Walking Tours
Session 1: 10:00am
Session 2: 2:00pm

Sept 2
After Dark Tour
9:00pm - 10:00pm

Sept 5
Labor Day All Sites - Closed

Sept 8
Play & Learn:
Fall Session - FREE
10:00am - 11:00am

Sept 9
All Access Tours
7:00pm - 8:30pm

Sept 10
MMHS @ Sportsmen 
for Youth

Sept 10
An Evening With the 
Hackleys Fundraising Event
6:00pm - 9:00pm

Sept 16
The Hackley & Hume 
Go To The Movies
6:00pm - 7:00pm

Sept 17
LMC @ Michigan 
Irish Music Festival

Sept 21
Community Day
Electricity
11:00am - 4:00pm

Sept 22
Play & Learn:
Fall Session - FREE
10:00am - 11:00am

Sept 28
Evergreen Cemetery Tour
6:00pm

Sept 30
Hackley Attic 
Escape Room
5:00pm - 6:30pm

October
Historic Sites FREE 
on the weekends 
for Muskegon 
County Residents

October
Muskegon Heritage Museum 
is FREE on Saturdays for 
Muskegon Co. Residents

Oct 7
After Dark Tour
9:00pm - 10:00pm

Oct 7
Clue LIVE!
Session 1: 6:00pm
Session 2: 7:30pm

Oct 8
Clue LIVE!
Session 1: 6:00pm
Session 2: 7:30pm

Oct 13
Play & Learn:
Fall Session - FREE
10:00am - 11:00am

Oct 14
FFFN:
Smashing Pumpkins
5:30pm - 7:30pm

Oct 15
Flashlight Tour
Session 1: 8:00pm
Session 2: 9:30pm

Oct 20
Community Day
Aviation
11:00am - 4:00pm

Oct 21
Obituary Tour
Session 1: 7:00pm
Session 2: 8:30pm

Oct 22
Obituary Tour
Session 1: 7:00pm
Session 2: 8:30pm

Oct 27
Play & Learn:
Fall Session - FREE
10:00am - 11:00am

Oct 28
Fright Night
at the Museum
7:30pm - 10:00pm

Oct 28
Hackley Attic 
Escape Room
5:00pm - 6:30pm

Oct 29
Fright Night
at the Museum
7:30pm - 10:00pm

Oct 29
Tiny Tots 
Trick-or-Treat
2:00pm - 4:00pm

Oct 29
Final Day of the 
2022 Season

Oct 31
Last Open Day 
of Season

Nov 18
FFFN:
TBD
5:30pm - 7:30pm

Nov 18
Hackley Attic 
Escape Room
5:00pm - 6:30pm

Nov 19
Sensory Saturday - FREE
9:00am - 12:00pm

Nov 26
Holiday Tours & 
Kickoff Event
3:00pm - 7:00pm

Nov 27
Holiday Tours
3:00pm - 7:00pm

Dec 3
Holiday Tours
3:00pm - 7:00pm

*We offer an open house 
style family programs each 
Saturday from 1-3pm

PLAN YOUR VISIT
Calendar/Upcoming Events

Fall EventsJuly 21, 2021 - July 20, 2022 Muskegon Museum of History & Science*  Hackley & Hume Historic Site
Muskegon Heritage Museum of Business & Industry

KEY:
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$1-$99
Alpha Delta Kappa Pi
Anthony & Pamela Hurst
Arlene Hannema
Bill and Carol Cross
Carol A Taylor
David and Nancy Wells
David McLeod
Dick and Brenda Hilt
Don & Pauline Niskanen
Donald Jewel
Ed & Jane Dombrowski
Ellen Rockwood
Elmer Ogg
Eulene Banks
F. Remington and Ginny Sprague
Ginger Martinez
Greg & Mary Huss
Gregory McClure
Irene Pierson
Jane L Catey
Jane M. Lane
Jane Wright
Jay and Lauri Zarowitz
Jessica Warren
Judith Wilcox
Judy Fought
Julie Huston
Karla Bates
Katherine Tosa
Kathleen Lucas
Keith & Ann Gorter
Kent DeYoung
Kim and Mary McGee
Kimberly A Kitchen
Linda Noble
Lois Klinger
Marla J Major
Mary Jeanne Silvis
Mary Tyler
Michael and Jamie Dodge
Nancy Corcoran
Network for Good
Pamela Werth
Paulette Maloy
PEO Sisterhood Chapter Y
Richard Oman & Jennie Naffie
Ryan Briegel
Sandra Engle
Sandra Lee Craft
Stephen and Carolyn Madden
Stephen Schmidt
Susan L. Schuiteman
Susan Rehrer
Suzanne & Darrell Van Fossan
Tim & Nancy Susterich
Tom & Margaret Feldt
William & Susan Brookstra
William and Carol Ann Balcom

$100-$499
Anna S. Berg & Linnea  
Berg Jensen Fund
Anita Harvey
Arthur Aldridge
Clifford and Laura Craig
David and Dianne Milek
David and Kathleen Twardock
Elizabeth Wagenmaker
Erin and Bill Schmitz
Fox and Pam Garabedian
George & Joann Dornbos
Georgia A. Hunt
Jacquelyn, Kevin & Emma Huss
James and Nancy Stier
Janet Johnson
Jeanne Mudler
Jennifer Offman
Joe Paquin
Joyce Downing
Katherine Jawor & Drummond Black
Laura L. Schultz
Lou and Harold LaBelle
Marcia & Jerry Brichan
Margaret Burman
Margaret Faris
Melissa and Tim Horton
Merle and Linda Hanson
Michael and Kay Olthoff
Mike & Joanna Buboltz
Nanci Stone
Nancy Weller
Nelson Levings
Norma & David Reynolds
Norma Jo Koopman
Pat & Ed Schroeder
Pat and Julie Donahue
Patricia W. Hume
Paul F. & Diane Reeths
Phil & Loraine Vanderpol
Randall Novotny
Rebecca Snoddy
Rich & Nan Klassen
Richard and Nancy Peters
Richard Fritz
Robert & Cindy Eklund
Roger Scharmer
Sarah Emmerson
Scott Kilpatrick
The VanderWeit Family
Tim and Lisa Bell
USS Silversides Submarine Museum

$500-$999
Bill and Ann Funk
ChoiceOne Bank
Dave & Lou Ann Utzinger
David and Linda Taylor
David J. Memorial Fund
Dynamic Conveyor
Eagle Aluminum Cast Prodcuts
Frank and Pamela Schaner
Joan Stewart
Mark and Bonnie Meengs
Rob and Amy Kendall
UBS Financial Services:  
Kendall Group
William and Mary Lou Eyke

$1000-$2499
Allan and Anne Dake
Eagle Precision Cast Parts
George Byam
John & Kathy Workman
John Max Busard Trust
Ken and Barb Horn
Ken and Cheryl Freye
Mart Dock - Sands Products Corporation
Revel
Shelby State Bank
Susan McGarry
Thomas Geniusz
Trinity Health
Wickstra Realty Inc.

$5,000-$9,999
Florence Kiskey Fund
Jackie and Bob Engel
Women's Division Chamber of Commerce

$10,000+
George W Cannon III
Robert and Harriet Walsh Fund
Shaw & Betty Walker Foundation

In-Kind Donation
Alan & Anna Alpert
Jackie & Bob Engel
Josh & Amy Silvis
Kiel's Music
Next IT
The Fish Monger's Wife

DONATIONS BIG & SMALL
Because of you

Electricity & Power Transmission
Today we take it for granted that light will 
appear at the flip of a switch. Think of all the 
modern conveniences in our everyday lives 
that require cheap, reliable electricity. Learn the 
history of electricity production in Muskegon 
and the hows and whys of the current that 
flows all around us.

Aviation in Muskegon
When the Wright brothers took their first 
flight back in 1903, they signaled the start of 
something that would spread to every corner 
of the country–the aviation industry. Muskegon 
County is home to some of the most important 
manufacturers in aerospace. Learn more about 
these companies, their contribution to our 
community and try your hand at flying a vintage 
flight simulator.

Tiny Tots Trick-or-Treat
Looking for a family friendly, weather-proof 
trick-or-treat location for your preschool aged 
children? Join us for a spooktacular final 
afternoon of our 2022 season! Children 12 
& under are free with paid adult admission. 
Candy available while supplies last.

Thank you to all the other generous donors this past year! Every donation, big and small helps us further our 
mission. We could not do it without you! Below is a list of donors from July 21, 2021 - July 20, 2022.



Muskegon Museum of History  
& Science 
430 W. Clay Ave. Muskegon
231.722.0278

Hackley & Hume Historic Site
484 W. Webster Ave. Muskegon
231.722.7578

Fire Barn Museum
484 W. Webster Ave. Muskegon
231.722.7578

Scolnik House of the Depression Era
484 W. Webster Ave. Muskegon
231.722.7578

Muskegon Heritage Museum of 
Business & Industry
561 W. Western Ave. Muskegon
231.722.7578

www.lakeshoremuseum.org

Books  &  Bestsellers 
 Programs  &  Events

Movies  &  Music
Wi-Fi  &  Computer Access

Space to Relax
& More!

The legendary film scores of John Williams are unparalleled in their 
ability to connect movie-goers of all ages. Hear music from Star 

Wars, Jaws, Raiders of the Lost Ark, Harry Potter, and more.

231.726.3231 • WESTMICHIGANSYMPHONY.ORG

SEPTEMBER 30 • FRAUENTHAL THEATER

WEST MICHIGAN SYMPHONY

muskegoncivictheatre.org

It’s possible!
Oct. 7–22, 2022
Beardsley Theater

Nov. 18–Dec. 4, 2022
Beardsley Theater

Jan. 13–21, 2023
Frauenthal Theater

Feb 10–25, 2023
Beardsley Theater

May 4–7, 2023
Frauenthal Theater

The Penguin Project® of 
Muskegon Civic Theatre

Sept. 10–11, 2022
Frauenthal Theater

2022–2023 
SEASON 38


